

# PORTFOLIO HOLDER DECISION POST ENGAGEMENT FINAL DECISION



Report subject	<b>Creekmoor Park and Ride: Extension of use as a COVID19 Regional Testing Centre</b>
Decision maker	<b>Cllr Mike Greene in consultation with Cllr Nicola Greene</b>
Proposed decision	<b>To extend the current license in line with a recent Department of Health and Social Care (DHSC) request for prolonged use of the site as a COVID 19 Regional Testing Site (RTS) until 31 March 2022. To delegate responsibility to negotiate the change in formal license details to the Director for Transport and Engineering in consultation with the relevant Portfolio Holders.</b>
Proposed decision publication date	28 September 2021
Engagement period	Following the publication of the proposed decision, interested parties were invited to comment on the proposal for a period of five-clear days from 28 September 2021 to 5 October 2021 inclusive.
Comments received	<p>One representation was received in response to the proposal as follows :-</p> <p><b>Stephen Tallamy (BH17 7DW)</b></p> <p>I believe that the Creekmoor Covid Test Centre should stay as it is for as long as there is a chance that the pandemic may return as the Winter months of colder weather &amp; respiratory infections tend to rise. Until it can be scientifically proven that we are all in the clear from Covid we need to keep safety nets securely in place.</p>
Decision taken	<b>The Portfolio Holder for Transport and Sustainability has considered any representations received and determined to confirm the decision outlined above without modification.</b>
Date of final decision	12 October 2021
Call-in and urgency:	Subject to any urgency provisions which shall be identified, this decision will not come into force, and may not be implemented, until the expiry of 5 clear working days after the decision was made, recorded and published.